Vestry Meeting Summary | April 2023

The Vestry of Trinity Episcopal Church met on April 18, 2023, at 5:30p in the Conference Room. A quorum was present.

The Rev. Scott White opened the meeting with a reading from John 20 followed by prayer requests and prayer.

The Consent agenda was approved.

Scott introduced Trinity's new Treasurer, Jennifer Weidemann, the new Director of Finance, Jan Hildebrand, and Robyn McNeal, the new Assistant Director. The Vestry also said goodbye to Dillon Manly, who is retiring from the Director of Finance position after 13 years serving Trinity in that role.

Dillon reviewed the financial reports for March 2023, and reported that revenue continues to carry a surplus over expenses, due to members prepaying pledges. Trinity's investment accounts reflected market gains for the end of first quarter. New signatories for the Trinity accounts were approved.

The Rector's report provided a review of Easter services, a reminder of the Bishop visit on May 14, as well as a reminder that the summer schedule begins on June 11 with the 10:45a service moving to 10:00a.

The Rector also provided updates on the following.

- Outreach
 - Heat & Serve ministry with The Church of the Advocate
 - Interim ministry conveners for Outreach (Tom Goodrich & Katie Chappell)
 - o Trinity Place Discernment Team
- Additional Sunday parking secured at the Ravenscroft Suites building
- Vestry working groups (Outreach and Community & Fellowship)

The Senior Warden reported on the upcoming Vestry nomination process for the Class of 2026.

The Vestry continued with off-the-record time.

The Meeting adjourned with closing prayer.